Bondi Junction Precinct Minutes.
<

Bondi Junction Precinct Meeting August 18, 2004

Opening & Welcome: at6:30pm.

Apologies: Peter Moscatt,Prue Mackay & Debra Dawson

Correspondence:Nil

Previous Minutes: Accepted

Agenda: Bondi Junction Youth Protocol subject addressed by John Gilbert

(Waverley Council).

Community safety plan accepted by State Govt. for one (1) year initially.

Draft plan guidelines (a 5 page document) is attached to original Minutes.

Homeless persons protocol & beach safety plan discussions are ongoing.

Linda Heaphy mentioned that vandalism in the western area of Oxford Street is on 

the increase, and that Police have been requested to be more visible.

Skate boarding problems in the Mall were mentioned, but assistance cannot be

given at present. This matter will be considered by the Bondi Junction Committee.

Meeting addressed by Councillor Keryn Sloane

The Art Work policy has been passed at Council, and will lead to appropriate 

pieces being on display in the Precinct.

Illegal Brothels:

DCP required for brothels, but Council are slow to move on the subject.

At the moment individuals are limited in their ability to fight, and support 

is requested. Council has served notices on 29 Newland Street properties.

However the Land & Environment Court said that Council do not have a plan.

Motion: "that Bondi Junction Precinct urges Waverley Council to

formulate a DCP for brothels, by an expert, to control the quantity &

operation, and the illegal running of brothels in the Bondi Junction area".

Moved: Mark Kerrins Seconded: Gabrielle Haumesser

Passed:Unanimously

Meeting addressed by Eric Gyors, BJ Precinct & BJ Committee

Gave an update of the BJ Strategic Plan & BJ Precinct’s submission in reply

(separate long documents)

The western section of Oxford Street is not balanced by Westfield and must be addressed.

Plans submitted by Australia Post to relocate from Spring Street to Westfield, and 

open three branches are in breach of the original DA.

$100,000 has been taken from the Bondi Junction budget.

Don White asked "who is looking after Westfield’s compliance?"

Motions:

THAT THIS MEETING OF THE BONDI JUNCTION PRECINCT:

1: ENDORSES THE SUBMISSION SENT TO WAVERLEY COUNCIL BY THE

EXECUTIVE, REGARDING THE BONDI JUNCTION STRATEGIC PLAN

Moved: Eric Gyors Seconded: Mark Kerrins

2: REQUESTS THAT WAVERLEY COUNCIL THAT FUNDS CURRENTLY ALLOCATED TO BE USED FOR THE UPGRADE OF THE ‘WESTERN END’ NOT BE REDUCED OR REALLOCATED FOR ANY OTHER PURPOSE(S)

Moved: Eric Gyors Seconded: Linda Heaphy

3: REQUESTS THAT THE UPGRADING OF THE FOOTPATHS IN SPRING STREET

BE TREATED WITH UTMOST URGENCY AND THAT ANY UPGRADING BE DONE IN KEEPING WITH THE STANDARDS APPLIED TO THE BONDI JUNCTION MALL, AND SPECIFICALLY THAT SPRING STREET NOT BE DOWNGRADED TO ‘TARRED’ FOOTPATHS, EITHER FULLY OR PARTIALLY, NOT EVEN AS A TEMPORARY MEASURE.

Moved: Eric Gyors Seconded: Tony Moses

4: REQUESTS WAVERLEY COUNCIL TO FORMALLY REQUEST FROM THE

APPROPRIATE MINISTER THAT ALL CONSENT AUTHORITY AND DECISION

MAKING RELATING TO TRAFFIC MANAGEMENT, IN AND AROUND BONDI

JUNCTION, INCLUDING THOSE MATTERS RELATING TO OR AFFECTING OR

BEING AFFECTED BY THE WESTFIELD DEVELOPMENT, AND WHICH IS CURRENTLY BEING HELD EITHER PARTLY OR FULLY, DEPENDING ON THE

CIRCUMSTANCE BY DIPNR AND/OR OTHER THIRD PARTIES, BE RETURNED TO THE ORIGINAL STATUS (WAVERLEY COUNCIL) PRIOR TO WAVERLEY COUNCIL’S

RELINQUISHMENT OF SAME

Moved: Eric Gyors Seconded: Mark Kerrins

5: REQUESTS THAT WAVERLEY COUNCIL SUBMIT A PROPOSAL TO THE

RELEVANT MINISTER, FOR STATE GOVERNMENT FUNDING TO ASSIST IN UPGRADING THE ‘WESTERN END’ OF BONDI JUNCTION

Moved: Eric Gyors Seconded: Tony Moses

6: REQUESTS WAVERLEY COUNCIL THAT THE PROPOSAL TO ADJUST THE

PARKING METER SCHEME IN BONDI JUNCTION BE FAST-TRACKED, PARTICULARLY IN RELATION TO THE ‘WESTERN END’, BRONTE ROAD AND OTHER COMMERCIAL AREAS AND THE FOLLOWING CHANGES BE IMPLEMENTED AS SOON AS POSSIBLE

A) ALL PARKING METERS TO BE TURNED OFF BETWEEN THE HOURS

OF 6 PM AND 9 AM ON WEEKDAYS

B) ALL PARKING METERS TO BE TURNED OFF ENTIRELY DURING

WEEKENDS (FROM 6PM FRIDAY UNTIL 9 AM MONDAY)

C) AT LEAST 25% OF PARKING METERS IN COMMERCIAL ZONES BE

EXTENDED TO 2 HOUR PERIODS, IN STRATEGICALLY BENEFICIAL AREAS, TO ENCOURGAE AND ASSIST BUSINESSES, PARTICULARLY ON THE

‘WESTERN END’ OF BONDI JUNCTION

Moved: Eric Gyors Seconded: Linda Heaphy

Les Wicks, Bondi Junction Precinct Co-convenor addressed the Westfield update:-

1: Section 6.3 requires a child care centre facility to be constructed

on the premises. I haven't seen any evidence of this (yet) - it may well be on it's

way, but so far the children's clothing section is open & there is no care facility, which

you would expect to be within that particular area.

2: Section 8.2 relating to limiting adverse noise impacts from the loading docks seems to have been ignored.

3: Section 11.1 which relates to noise control, with the intent of

limiting adverse effects or inconvenience to surrounding residents is not seriously

being adhered to.

4: Section 16.6 which specifies the loading dock hours for Gray St. has been clearly breached.

5: Section 16.7 specifically states that the Hollywood Ave.car park entry/exit has to be closed by 9pm - this has also clearly been ignored.

6: Section 25.1 which relates to 'Prohibited Uses' disallows specifically any Banking, Medical

Fund or Building Society premises as well as any Amusement Parlours.

Notably there is no mention of Postal facilities, although having been present at the hearings and having been one of the presenters, I recall very clearly that the intention of the Commissioner was that Postal facilities be also classed as a 'Prohibited Use' - in fact my recollection, which should be verified by others present at the final presentation, did include Postal Facilities.

This seems to have been omitted from the final document, most likely as an oversight. Perhaps a request to view the Commissioners notes would shed some light on this - no doubt he would be interested him to clarify this question. Westfield, however, are clearly in breach with respect of the Westpac premises on the Grafton St. level. This is due to the fact that Westpac had Westfield over a barrel, having been the owners of the corner section of the original building.

Nonetheless there is an obvious breach.

All of the above areas may well have been modified by way of Section 96 amendments, which do not appear to have been passed on to anyone outside of DIPNR. This, in itself, is in my opinion sufficient grounds for the calling of a Parliamentary enquiry in the way that DIPNR have been conducting they & I would add that an ICAC enquiry may not be out of the question, as the non-compliance by Westfield have obvious financial implications on all sides.

And finally, it begs the question that if there is a Parliamentary Commission of Enquiry, it seems extraordinary that the conditions of consent laid down by the Commissioner are ignored or breached, particularly with the frequency that has occurred.

Development Applications addressed by Mark Kerrins (BJ Precinct & BJ Committee)

Macro in Oxford Street (West) wishes to extend & alter fixtures & fittings

31-33 Botany Street has new Architect, but no new plans

84 Ruthven St…Council has expressed concerns Ebley & Denison Sts (old Uniting Church site) were requested to change design, but have now Appealed to the Land & Environment Court.

General Business:-

Motion (from Brian Ainsby):

"that Council is requested to investigate imposing Resident Parking restrictions on the South side of Porter Street Bondi Junction, with perhaps 1 hour parking available to non-residents".

Moved: Brian Ainsby Seconded: Peter Lynch

Motion:

"that Precinct urges action from Westfield, the State Government & Waverley Council

(to the extent that Council is involved) re continuing problems raised at meetings"

Moved: Les Wicks Seconded: Peter Lynch

Motion:

"that this meeting deplores the proposal by Sydney Buses to reduce the number of bus stops,plus planned stops outside the Westfield Development, in Oxford Street, Bondi Junction.

We feel the present number is adequate to service residents, who reside along the route,

and for shop tenants who rely on the patronage of bus commuters.

We therefore appeal to Waverley Council, The State Member for Coogee, the State Transport Minister, the State Planning Minister & Sydney Buses to retain the status quo".

Moved: Peter Lynch Seconded: Linda Heaphy

Meeting closed at 2035 (8:35 pm)

